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Ref: FOI-072025-0001737 
 
Date: 1.8.25 
 
Address / Email:  
 
Dear  
 
Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, please see response 
below. 
 
Please provide the following: 
  
1. For each of the following financial years (24/25, 23/24, 22/23, 21/22, 20/21): 
  
a) The number of financial overpayments made to staff 
b) number of financial underpayments made to staff. 
c) The respectively amounts of overpayments in GDP 
d) the respective amounts of underpayments in GDP 
  
  20/21 21/22 22/23 23/24 24/25 
a) No. overpayments 164 233 202 198 212 
b) No. 
underpayments 

131 305 316 213 170 

c) £ overpayments £161,240.75 £309,233.52 £258,805.54 £276,912.46 £290,624.90 
d) £ underpayments £163,636.17 £407,150.42 £384,599.20 £293,752.08 £215,078.59 

  
  
2. And then the number of times bailiffs or any other debt enforcement agency was brought in to 
pursue trust staff in order to recover overpayments. 
  
  20/21 21/22 22/23 23/24 24/25 
No. of times 0 0 0 0 0 

  
Please provide this for each of the following financial years (24/25, 23/24, 22/23, 21/22, 20/21): 
  
*If financial year is not possible, please provide instead by calendar year / any other format in which 
you hold your data 
  
 
 
 
If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager 
of the Trust. 
 

Trust Headquarters 
Russells Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
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Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  
 
Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to 
the Information Commissioners Office at. 
 
Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 
 
If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 
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